
  

 

  

 

 
 

• April 25 - PNO with Mrs. Barbo and Ms. Johnson 
• April 29 - 4th/5th Transition meeting @MIS (9:30am or 6:00pm) 
• April 30 - Math STAAR (No visitors) 
• May 2 - Magical Me Kindergarten Performance 8:15 
• May 5 - Soaring into the next grade level parent meetings 
• May 18 - Pre-K Eagle Party 
• May 23 - Field Day 

 
 Find out about PTA events and subscribe to our calendar at the Armstrong PTA website 
  

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

April 22, 2025 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
I hope everyone enjoyed the holiday weekend! We are excited about the final weeks of the 2024-25 
school year. It is truly hard to believe that we are planning for the end of the year and the upcoming 



school year! I want to remind all of you about two important things related to preparing for the 2025-26 
school year. 
 
We are still accepting input regarding your child’s class placement. As explained earlier in the month, 
we recognize that some families may wish to provide input regarding their child’s class placement. Our 
teachers and staff invest significant time and care into this process, ensuring each child is placed in a 
setting that best supports their growth and success. Our goal is to create balanced classrooms that foster 
a positive and supportive learning environment for all students. 
 
Please keep the following guidelines in mind when submitting class placement information: 
 
● Share the qualities or teaching styles that best support your child’s learning. 
Specific teacher requests will not be honored. 
 
● If there’s a unique situation where your child should not be placed with a particular student, please let 
us know. We encourage a fresh start each school year—past conflicts don’t always mean students won’t 
work well together in the future. We cannot accommodate requests for specific friends. 
 
● Providing input is completely optional! Keeping responses limited helps us maintain the flexibility 
needed to build well-balanced classrooms. 
 
While we carefully consider all input, we can’t guarantee specific placements. Our teachers use their 
professional judgment to create the best possible learning environments for all students. 
 
How to Submit Input: 
 
All input must be submitted by next Tuesday, April 29th. Due to the time-intensive nature of this 
process, this timeline is important. Our teachers begin the placement process in May, and timely 
submissions ensure their careful work is not disrupted. 
 
Responses can be submitted in one of the following ways: 
 
● Online Form: Submit your input using this Google Form 
 
● Email: Send your letter to Amanda Hollier, counselor HollieA@hpisd.organd Betsy Cummins, 
principal CumminB@hpisd.org 
 
 
I would also like to remind you about the grade level meetings planned for Monday, May 5 to discuss 
what to expect in the next grade level. Please see specific times below and note that you should attend 
the meeting for the grade level that your child will be in during the 2025-26 school year. You may use 
the following Google Form to submit specific questions that you would like us to address at the 
meetings.  
 
Form to Ask Questions about Upcoming Grade Level  

 



  

 

Thank you for your trust and partnership as we work together to create a successful school year for all 
students. 

 

  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 



  

Register for badge here!  

 

 

 

 

 

There are still a few spots left! 
 



  

 

PNO Registration Form 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We only have two weeks of Garden Lessons left! Please consider volunteering with the 
garden! It is a great way to spend time with you child outdoors in the beautiful spring weather! 
 
Tuesday, 4/29 
Tuesday, 5/2 
 
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/992570076078/false#/invitation 
  

 

 

 



  

Cafeteria Survey 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 



 

 

 

  

5th Grade Form 

 

 

 

 



  

 



Armstrong Health Dates are as follows: 
  
1st Grade: Tuesday, April 22nd (during Specials time) 
2nd Grade: Wednesday, April 23rd (during Specials time) 
3rd Grade: Thursday, April 24th (during Specials time) 
4th Grade: Thursday, April 24th (during Specials time)  

 

 

 

 

  

 



  

 

 

 

 



2025-26 Armstrong Cafeteria Volunteer Sign-Up! 
 

We're looking forward to a smooth year in the cafeteria next year! A big THANK YOU to those of you who have already 
claimed more than 7 out of every 10 available shifts. However, if you and a few friends aren't signed up, we have a 
number of days where we can still accommodate y'all together. We will fill all shifts before school ends on May 23rd. 
 

2025-26 Cafeteria Volunteer Sign-Up 
 

If you have not claimed a recurring monthly shift, please consider signing up. It's a great way for your family to 
make an on-going difference in the Armstrong community. 
 

Why You Should Become a Cafeteria Parent Volunteer (video): 
 

If you have any questions, please reach out to Jimmy Ogden 214-998-9458 or jimmy.ogden@gmail.com. Thank 
you! 
 
Fifth day shifts: August contains only a fifth Friday, so message or email Jimmy if you'd like to claim one of 
these less frequent shifts. (M/Tu/W 2x, Th/Fr 3x)  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 



  

 



  

 



  

 

 

 

 



Armstrong students and their families 

Armstrong Cafeteria 

Friday, April 25th at 3:15pm 

Come pack birthday boxes and make birthday cards to go in them (all 
supplies provided) to benefit children served by Hope Supply Co.  

 

 

 

 

Armstrong Family Parties are still happening! 
 
We have just a few family party tickets left! Come join in on the fun! 
 
Get Your Mahj On: Wednesday, April 30, 12-3pm 

 

 
Pre-K and 4th Grade - your Eagle Parties are still to come! 
Calling our youngest and oldest Eagles! Don't miss your first and last Eagle parties! Secure your child's 
ticket here!  
 
 
Pre-K Eagle Party: Sunday, May 18th at 11:30am 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Follow us @armstrong_eagles on Instagram for real time updates and stories from Eagle Nation! 
 

 

 

 



  

 

Archived Communications:  
Fine room parent newsletters, Armstrong Articles and much more on the Armstrong PTA website!  

 

 

 

 

  

 

CALLING ALL RISING HPISD 3RD & 4TH GRADE GIRLS! 

  

Girls on the Run has been empowering 3rd – 8th graders for 20 years. We’d love for your rising 3rd & 4th 
grade girls to be a part of this inaugural program for HPISD!  

  

Who: Girls on the Run for rising HPISD 3rd & 4th grade girls  
What: A 11-week evidence-based curriculum that combines exercise (including running) and life skills. At the 
end of the 11 weeks we complete a 5k together! (In the event of inclement weather during the fall, we will 
meet and exercise inside). 
 

Where: UP Elementary 



When: Every Monday and Wednesday, 3:30 PM - 5:00 PM, starting on Monday, 9/8/25. The season lasts 11 
weeks and ends on Wednesday, 11/19/25. 

Coaching: Meredith Boyd will be the lead coach. Meredith is a graduate of HPISD and a former HPISD 
parent. All coaches go through extensive training and background checks. 
Cost: $185 per participant. This covers the GOTR curriculum notebook, participant t-shirt, race entry with 5k 
race t-shirt, GOTR water bottle and administrative costs. Please reach out to inquire about scholarships. 
  

For questions or to sign up, please contact Meredith Boyd at 972-898-2410.  
  

 

 

 

 

Register Online Here!  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

TEACHER APPRECIATION NOMINATIONS 
  
Help us celebrate our teachers! PCLDA will hold an awards ceremony Tuesday, May 6th 4PM 
at the Clements Center. You can visit our website https://pclda.org or click here to nominate a 



favorite teacher, class aid, counselor, therapist or ANY staff member who has had a special 
impact on your student. Multiple nominations are encouraged and all nominees receive a 
monetary gift & certificate. Parents and students are invited to attend the event as we honor 
those who serve our students in so many facets. 
  
  

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

Highlander Summer Swim Team Registration is now open! 
• Registration is online through HPISD's hometown ticketing website - you can access 

the swim team registration directly here 
• The Highlander Summer Swim Team will practice Mondays - Thursdays at the HPISD 

Natatorium from 6/2 to 7/24  



• There will be 3 practice groups in the program ranging from 5-19 years age. Groups 
are determined by skill level and age. 

• Level 1 (ages ~ 5-10) - 10:15 - 11:00 am 
• Level 2 (ages ~ 8-11) - 9:00 - 10:00 am 
• Level 3 (ages ~ 11+) - 7:30 - 8:45 am 
• Group descriptions and requirements can be found here 

• From now through April 14th, the cost for participation is $350 for 8 weeks of practices 
(it goes up to $375 on April 15th). Included in that price is... 

• -Facility & Insurance costs 
• -8 weeks of coaching instruction (31 practices ~ 23-39 hours of instruction depending 

on the group) 
• -Annual AAU Membership 
• -Entry Fees for 3 Swim Meets 
• -Team T-Shirt 
• -Team Latex Cap 

• This summer HSST will compete against Frisco ISD's Iron Express AAU team. Meet dates are 
6/13, 6/20, and 7/10. Meets will all take place in Frisco at the Bruce Eubanks Natatorium 
starting at 5:30 pm. 

• If an athlete wishes to train/participate but not compete in meets, the registration 
cost is $250 (going up to $275 on April 15th). Included in that price is... 

• -Facility & Insurance costs 
• -8 weeks of coaching instruction (31 practices ~ 23-39 hours of instruction 

depending on the group) 
• -Team T-Shirt 
• -Team Latex Cap 

• The Highlander Summer Swim Team website can be found here 
at: http://bit.ly/highlanderswimteam. 

• The website includes links to program information, practice/meet calendars, team 
communication, our coaching curriculum, online team store, team policies, and 
tryout information.  

 

 

 

 

Parents, 
 
Do you have a child who loves to play golf and might be interested in playing on the high 
school team one day? If so, Coach Mercedes Trent (girls golf) and Coach Richard Wager 
(boys golf) would love to get to know who those kids are. 
  
With most high school sports, coaches get to know their future players through middle 
school athletics/youth sports organizations. Golf is not one of those sports. Coach Trent 
and Coach Wager would like to get to know their future players earlier than right before 
their freshman year. If you think your child could be interested in playing high school and 
would like to know what you should do to help them prepare for that, please reach out. 
  
Coach Trent – trentm@hpisd.org 



Coach Wager – wagerr@hpisd.org 

  
Thank you and we look forward to hearing from you!” 
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Amanda Hollier, Counselor 
214.780.3140 

 

Betsy Cummins, Principal 
214.780.3100 

 

Crystal Hunt, Nurse 
214.780.3120 

 

Jamie Condon, Admin 
Asst 

214.780.3103 
 

Annie Celestino, Cafeteria 
214.780.3125 

 

Lane Arnold 
Admin Asst 

214.780.3102 
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COVID-19 Updates 

 

Thank you to the 2022 - 2023 
Armstrong Elementary Community Partners! 
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